L&D ENT Clinics streamlined to reduce in-clinic patient waits. GPs requested to select the right e-referral service
The L&D has been streamlining ENT clinics since April 2016 to reduce patient waiting times in the clinic and ensure patients are seen as close to their booked appointment time as possible.
We have done this by reorganising the clinic into appointments with or without attached hearing tests. We are now triaging all direct referrals, follow up and post-operative appointments in advance to ensure that patients are booked into the correct appointment type. We have also revised the e-referral streams so that GPs can book patients into the correct clinic appointment types. 

This has already made a huge difference for patients and staff coming to clinics since April. However ongoing audit shows that the one area with patients frequently in the wrong appointment type are those referred through e-referral. 

Ensuring your patients are booked into the correct ENT ear service

GP practice staff making the appointments, including receptionists booking on behalf of the GP, should be careful to select the correct service:
· Ear (without hearing test)-ENT-Luton Dunstable Hospital, RC9 or
· Ear (with hearing test)-ENT-Luton Dunstable Hospital, RC9

If you select the incorrect service, eg. a non-hearing test appointment, for a hearing related condition, then it is possible that your patient may have to wait longer than usual or may have to return on another occasion for the hearing test. 
If you select an appointment with hearing test for a non-hearing condition it means that there is one less appointment available for other patients, who need a hearing test appointment.
If your staff are unsure which service to select then they should seek advice from the GP.
For any queries please contact Mary Hirst, Outpatient Operational Manager, on mary.hirst@ldh.nhs.uk.

